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June 24, 2016 

JOHN D'AGOSTINI 
SHERIFF - CORONER- PUBLIC ADMINISTRATOR 

COUNTY OF ELDORADO 
STATE OF CALIFORNIA 

Report to El Dorado County Board of Supervisors 

RE: Sheriff's Office Review of the application of the Black Sheep Casino card room license 

Dear El Dorado County Board of Supervisors, 

Randy Yaple, the proposed new owner of the Black Sheep Casino located at 3181 Cameron Park 
Dr, Suite 107/108, Cameron Park CA 95667, Assessor's Parcel Number 083-132-02 has applied 
for a cardroom license. 

Per ordinance 9.45 Cardrooms, the Sheriff shall submit to the Board of Supervisors a written 
coordinated report and recommendation as to whether the license should be approved or denied. 

Review of License application, report to the Board. 

A. The Cameron Park Fire Department Battalion Chief/Fire Marshal inspected the cardroom 
at 3181 Cameron Park Drive, Suites 1071108 and has found that the establishment is 
abiding by applicable fire and safety laws. Please see attached letter from Battalion Chief 
of Cameron Park Fire Department Michael Smith. 

B. Thomas Burnette, ElDorado County Development Services Deputy Director, Chief 
Building Official, has attested to having no concerns with the suitability of the proposed 
premises for the intended use under applicable building laws for a cardroom at 3181 
Cameron Park Drive, Assessor's Parcel Number 083-132-02. Please see attached email 
dated June 16, 2016. 

C. El Dorado County Development Services Agency Director Roger Trout has reviewed the 
proposed application at 3181 Cameron Park Drive; Assessor's Parcel Number 083-132-
02 and believes that the card room is consistent with the Community Commercial Zone 
District and the General Plan's Commercial land use designation. Please see attached 
email dated June 16,2016. 

D. Not applicable. 

E. The California Department of Justice Bureau of Gambling Control requires that a State 
gambling license is approved before a County card room license can be approved 
(Business and Professions Code 19850). Mr. Yaple has successfully completed the 
application process and has been approved for a State Gambling License through the CA 
Bureau of Gambling Control. 
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The Sheriff has conducted a review of the identity, character and background of all persons 
named in the application, the suitability of the plan to provide for safety and security of patrons in 
and around the card room, the suitability of the proposed operating hours and any law 
enforcement problems which the issuance of the license might tend to create. 

Black Sheep Casino has operated with a valid cardroom license at this location since August of 
1998. Nole Paulson, the current owner of the cardroom, is selling the business to Randy Yaple. 

The facility is reported to remain exactly as is, three card tables, at the same location. The only 
change taking place is regarding ownership. The proposed new owner, will be the sole employee 
of the cardroom. 

Randy Yaple's cardroom license application for the Black Sheep Casino has been reviewed by 
Sheriff John D' Agostini and is being recommended for approval. Sheriff D' Agostini has 
determined the operation of the proposed cardroom will not substantially aggravate crime or 
make law enforcement unduly difficult. This cardroom will not be detrimental to the public 
peace, health, safety or welfare. 

Sincerely, 

JOHN D' AGOSTINI 
Sheriff-Coroner 
Public Administrator 
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Undersheriff Randy Peshon 




